

The newsletter for the community of Orford and Gedgrave

Issue No. 357 December 2021

Edited by: James Kennedy and NOTT Clerk Published by: Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council and New Orford Town Trust Printed by: Leiston Press Ltd Although published and funded by Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council and New Orford Town Trust, Village Voice is totally unbiased in its reporting.

The Council therefore holds no responsibility for its content except that submitted by and on behalf of the Council or Trust.

All copy must be received by midday on Wednesday 15 December, preferably by email to:

orfordtrust@btconnect.com or put through the Town Hall letterbox

Priority for inclusion is given to articles that are about or directly affect the community of Orford and Gedgrave and inclusion is subject to editing and availability of space. Contributors should be aware that this newsletter is published on the website of Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council and the New Orford Town Trust (www.orfordparishandtrust.onesuffolk.net)

COPY DEADLINE FOR THE JANUARY 2022 ISSUE IS MIDDAY ON WEDNESDAY 15 DECEMBER 2021. PLEASE NOTE EARLY COPY DATE.

TOWN HALL OFFICE CHRISTMAS CLOSURE

Please note that the Parish Clerk will be working until 11am on Tuesday 21 December, and the Trust Clerk until 11am on Thursday 23 December. Working hours will be back to normal from Tuesday 4 January 2022. We'd like to thank all the Parish Council and Trust staff for their work over the past year, and on behalf of the Parish Council and Trust would like to wish everyone a safe and happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year.

Anne Macro and Ian Thornton, Chairmen, OGPC and NOTT

ORFORD AND GEDGRAVE PARISH COUNCIL, VACANCY

There is currently one vacancy for a Councillor to represent Orford on the Parish Council. This vacancy is a **voluntary role** and will be filled by co-option at the monthly Parish Council meeting, to be held on Wednesday 12 January 2022.

Anyone wishing to be considered for this vacancy should write a letter to the Clerk to arrive before noon on Monday 10 January 2022. Applicants must be 18 years of age or over and have had their main residence or place of work in Orford, or within 3 miles of Orford, for the past 12 months. The Parish Council as a body also acts as the Trustee for the New Orford Town Trust.

If you wish to discuss details of the role of a Parish Councillor, please call me at the office on 459172 (though please see Christmas closure details above).

Marie Backhouse, Clerk to Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council

CAROLS AROUND THE CHRISTMAS TREE

The annual carols around the Christmas tree will take place on Wednesday 22 December at 6.30pm on the village green outside Orford General Store. Music will be provided by the Woodbridge Excelsior Band so please do come and join in with the singing and enjoy what is always a great start to the festive season.

Anne Macro, Chairman, Orford and Gedgrave Parish Council

NOTT HOUSING

Further to our letter in April 2021's Village Voice, we are pleased to say that over the summer the New Orford Town Trust was able to purchase a property in Orford, and that a local young family with longstanding ties to Orford has been able to move back into the village. Once again, the NOTT extends its heartfelt thanks to those generous benefactors that made this purchase possible. Their donations have seen a local family benefit from an affordable place to live and this will only add to the well-being of Orford for years to come.

There is a clear need for housing for local people in this village and it is vital for the long-term sustainability of Orford that we all continue to try to support this. This can be aided by people making donations or leaving a charitable gift to help ensure that the Orford of the future is a vibrant place to live in. *Ian Thornton, Chairman, New Orford Town Trust*

December dates for your diary

For regular events, please check for any Christmas closures

- Each Monday: badminton Orford Town Hall, 10am-12 noon
- Each Monday (except Bank Holidays): Coffee and Chat Orford Sports and Recreation Club, 1pm-3pm (after 13 December there will be a break until Monday 28 January 2022)
- Each Wednesday: chair pilates Recreation Ground Pavilion, 11am-12noon
- Each Wednesday: badminton Orford Town Hall, 7-9pm
- Each Saturday: Orford Country Market Orford Town Hall, 9.30am-1pm (last Market before Christmas will be 18 December. Back on 15 January 2022)
- Saturday 27 and Sunday 28 November: Open Studio at Bluebird Pottery, The Old Forge, Sudbourne Park, 10am-5pm
- Saturday 11 December: Aldeburgh Music Club presents Messiah Orford Church, 5pm
- Sunday 12 December: Brass Band concert Orford Church, 3pm
- Monday 13 December: Coffee and Chat Christmas Special Orford Sports and Recreation Club, noon-3pm
- Wednesday 22 December: Christmas Carols around the tree village green outside Orford General Store, 6.30pm

DECEMBER AT ST BARTHOLOMEW'S

You are very welcome to join us for the following services:

- First Sunday, 9am Sung Holy Communion with the choir
- Second and third Sundays, 9am Holy Communion Service (Second Sunday BCP)
- Wednesdays 5pm, Evening Prayer BCP (please note the seasonal change of time)
- On fourth Sundays we join Sudbourne Church for Holy Communion at 9am.

CHRISTMAS WEEK AT ST BARTHOLOMEW'S

Sunday 19 December: 6pm – Service of Nine Lessons and Carols Rev Giles Tulk

Christmas Eve: 4pm – Crib Service: Mr Guy Marshall 10pm – Midnight Mass: Rev Giles Tulk Christmas Day: 11am – Family service: Mr Guy Marshall

SUDBOURNE

Christmas Day: 9am – Holy Communion service: Rev Giles Tulk A Church Near You website www.achurchnearyou.com provides details of all church services and events in the local area.

Please note as Covid restrictions have been eased congregational singing is allowed in church. Mask wearing at regular services is optional but encouraged and we remain mindful of respecting social distancing. For further information contact the Team Rector Rev Giles Tulk 01394 450610 revgileswtr@gmail.com

CHURCH BOOK STALL: Visitors to the church will have noticed that there are now second-hand books for sale. They are not priced – any donation is gratefully received and will contribute towards maintaining the fabric of the church. If you have any unwanted books, they can be left in the bags provided. Children's books are particularly welcome.

OTHER DECEMBER EVENTS IN CHURCH

On Saturday 11 December at 5pm Aldeburgh Music Club presents Hallelujah: the choir will perform highlights of Handel's *Messiah* (including the Hallelujah Chorus) as it celebrates being back together. The audience will also have the opportunity to join the choir for some traditional Christmas carols. The choir will be joined by the Prometheus Quartet and organist William Saunders. Tickets £15.00 and £7.50 from Britten Pears Arts.

On Sunday 12 December at 3pm Thomas Marshall Education Fund presents a Brass Band Concert with tea and cake, tickets £7.50 / accompanied children free. Call 01394 450090

LOOKING AHEAD TO JANUARY

Friday soup lunch at Bart's Hall, Friday 7 January, 12.15-2.00pm

Beat the winter blues! Come and enjoy a hot lunch with good company and lively music. We plan delicious healthy homemade soup, (and bread and homemade cakes) and we have musical entertainment thanks to Orford's favourite jazz pianist, Nick Raison. Now we just need YOU to provide the good company!

We plan to hold the event in Bart's Hall on Broad Street the first Friday of each month from January through to April. If you need a lift to and from the hall we will do our best to help.

Friday Soup at Bart's Hall is open to absolutely anyone, locals and visitors alike and regardless of beliefs. There is no charge – we just ask for a donation for your meal if you can afford it. Any profit made will support our church funds.

For further information contact Caroline Gill, Telephone: 01394 450302, email caroline@tropic.org.uk

Team Rector Rev Giles Tulk

DECEMBER AT ORFORD METHODIST CHURCH

Sunday 5 December, 2nd in ADVENT

10.30am Stephen Caley

Sunday 12 December, 3rd in ADVENT

10.30am Service lead locally

Sunday 19 December, 4th in ADVENT

10.30am, Children's Nativity, carols, Holy Communion, Rev. Stephen Yelland 4pm CAROLS BY CANDLELIGHT followed by Christmas Tea CHRISTMAS DAY

Short Service at 10.30am, 'Come and join the celebration' Sunday 26 December

No service

Sunday 2 January 2022

New Year praise and Christingle, 10.30am Stephen Caley

Children stay for the service and often share their activity during worship. Refreshments are served afterwards. You are welcome to join with us.

Chapel Tea Room, 11am–2pm with a great winter menu and crafts, cards and Christmas gifts too! Open Monday 6 and 13, Wednesday 8 and 15. Closed Monday 20 and 27, Wednesday 22 and 29. Open again Monday 3 and Wednesday 5 January. Many thanks to friends and staff who have supported the Tea Room during 2021 – it's been a very busy year! We look forward to seeing you, and welcoming others, in 2022. *Remembrance Sunday*

The 2-minute silence was observed after the sound of Big Ben striking 11 oʻclock — Binyonʻs words 'They shall grow not old...' and our resounding 'We will remember them' was followed by the Kohima Epitaph. Rev. Stephen Yelland, assisted by Stephen Caley, led a very moving service which included Holy Communion. We welcomed several friends and children who joined with us. Poppy banners and displays lovingly crafted shone in the autumn light — thank you to those who dedicated their time and talent.

ORFORD SPORTS & RECREATION CLUB

Events coming up at the club:

Stephen Caley

- \bullet Saturday 11 December, live music with 'Handle With Care' 7.30pm till late.
- Sunday 19 December, the annual Children's Christmas Party (keep an eye out for more details to follow).
- New Year's Eve, live music from 'Flaming Cheek', 8 till late.

Christmas draw tickets are now on sale at the club, and the draw will take place on Friday 17 December after the Bingo. Remember, you have to be in it, to win it!

Many thanks for your ongoing support of the club, and don't forget the regular club nights on Friday and Monday evenings.

From everyone at Orford Sports & Recreation Club, wishing you a very merry Christmas and a happy new year.

Mark Smy, Secretary, 450358

ORFORD CEVA PRIMARY SCHOOL

We have had a really fantastic term so far. We were finally able to open the school to raise funds for the Macmillan Coffee morning. Some of the older children served cake and drinks and others conducted tours of the school to the guests. We were left with such positive comments for all the children and staff's efforts it was overwhelming, as was the £270+ raised for the good cause.

As well as this, we have been able to pilot a new residential trip for the PGL site at Bawdsey Manor – due to the links with Bawdsey CEVCP School and our shared Headteacher (who refused to take one school of children and not the other) – we combined the year 3 and 4 pupils from both schools and enjoyed the three-day and two-night experience free of charge. The children got the opportunity to meet new friends, build resilience and challenge themselves while being away from home, the first time for many since COVID, and the experience was loved by all.

Class 2 enjoyed making the Guy for the bonfire in Orford this year. We are looking forward to the children making mince pies for the carol singing in the village and we are now preparing our small recorder group to play at the church Christmas fayre. We love being part of this community and look forward to seeing the lighthouse tea towels with our designs on them from the art display at the Flower Show, which will be being sold soon. Thank you to the Flower Show committee which has also funded us getting some new equipment to help the children with their gardening and growing their own produce for cooking their healthy meals each week. Thank you to Orford and the surrounding villages and all the support you give to the school. It makes such a difference to the opportunities we can give to the children.

Linda Scarce, School Business Manager, Orford CEVA Primary School

THOMAS MARSHALL EDUCATION FUND

TMEF presents a brass band concert (with tea and cake!) in Orford Church at 3pm on Sunday 12 December. Tickets are priced at £7.50 with accompanied children free. Call 01394 450090 or email contact@tmef.org.uk.

Guy Marshall

THE FRIEND'S GARAGE SITE

For more than 35 years, my staff and I ran Friend's Garage as a service to the community. All good things come to an end and when I closed the garage, as a final offering to the village, I was prepared to release the most valuable part of the site, Seaforth House, to the fledgling Community Interest Company (CIC) in order that they might build a suitable new shop for the community. I agreed the terms for the sale of Seaforth House with a gentleman's handshake.

In order to satisfy the terms of the Asset of Community Value (ACV) listing, planning policy required the inclusion of a commercial property suitable for the employment of 3 full time workers on the site. Subsequently, it soon became obvious that the CIC were of the opinion that they were in a position to dictate terms. In the intervening 32 months, the CIC has attempted to stall the developer (Northland) in every conceivable manner. In order to try and keep the project on track, Northland has agreed to many concessions, both financial and contractual, which would not normally even be considered in a commercial development. Early this year, the CIC made a substantial reduction of more than 75% to the agreed price for their portion of the site and as a result, I withdrew Seaforth House, which did not form part of the ACV listing, from the scheme.

The developer (Northland) is part of a professional, experienced team which would not submit a scheme which contains any of the rudimentary flaws and omissions mentioned by Mr Cole in his recent leaflet. The commercial space proposed by Northland is nearly 3.5 times the size of the current shop and storage. This, combined with the provision of 2 affordable properties for rent, one for discount market sale and enough open market houses to make the scheme viable, should result in a development to satisfy everyone concerned.

Preliminary results from the recent survey indicate that the majority of the respondents approve of the currently proposed scheme. After nearly 3 years of negotiations, it would be so refreshing if the CIC truly represented the community and started to work sensibly with Northland rather than fight their every suggestion. Northland remains determined to develop Friend's Garage for the benefit of the village.

I am perfectly aware that the old garage has become an eyesore, but should the ongoing negativity continue, the site could deteriorate further for several more years to come. This is not what I want for the community. There is a positive way forward: it is unfortunate the CIC can't - or won't - see it.

Tom Massey

CHRISTMAS TRADING AT ORFORD GENERAL STORE

We would like let you know that that we will be closing for four days over the festive period. This year has been incredibly hard on our staff, who have rallied to all the challenges that Covid, the weather and short-staffing throws at them, and we would like to reward them with the opportunity to spend time with their families. We hope that by giving you early notice of our intentions we can avoid any inconvenience to our customers.

Royal Mail last postal dates are on the back page of this issue. CUSTOMS FORMS: please can we ask that before you seal your parcel, you prepare a list of EVERY item that is inside, with its individual weight, individual value, and quantity of each item, and country of manufacture. This list must also include any correspondence/greetings cards. Customs forms may be filled in at the Post Office, and our staff are happy to help. All forms must be completed in black ink, and BLOCK CAPITALS, as they are computer-read, and illegible mail will no longer be forwarded, meaning that you may lose the price of your goods, and your postage too! All mail the size of a large letter and above will require a completed form. All parcels are scanned, so please list all goods within the parcel, with a full description, i.e. 'Clothing' is no longer acceptable, and an example of required description would be, 'men's blue denim jeans.'

For those struggling to buy gifts, please remember the Post Office also stocks One4all gift cards, which can be used at over 2,500 sites across the UK and online. These gift cards are the only card to be financially

Finally, I'd like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas, and thank you all for your continued support, custom and friendship this year on behalf of myself, Sue Snowdon and our whole team. Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to you all.

Sue Cox

NATIONAL TRUST ORFORD NESS

Our 2021 visitor season came to a close on Saturday 30 October and it's been a record-breaking year. For the first time we've had an entirely sold out season with every single ticket, on every single ferry, every single day being sold out.

Thank you to everyone who came to our Community Day and thank you to everyone for their support during this year. After having to remain closed for 2020 it's been a delight to be able to welcome people back onto the Ness once again. Our partnership with Artangel has brought lots of first-time visitors to the area and we're now in discussion with Artangel about the possibility of the exhibition continuing in 2022.

Although our visitor season has come to a close, the team here will be on site throughout winter ensuring the Ness is safe and secure. We are currently recruiting for three new positions on the Ness and so will have an even larger team on site in 2022. Our visitor season will reopen on Good Friday (15 April) and look forward to welcoming visitors back then.

From all the team here on Orford Ness we wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Glen Pearce, Property Operations Manager, National Trust Orford Ness



BT DIGITAL VOICE - SAFETY ISSUE

BT is moving all its broadband customers onto Digital Voice. If you are transferred over to this service, please be aware that if there is a power cut, or your broadband fails, you will be unable to make calls including those to 999. This includes use of old analogue phones which will no longer pick up a signal when plugged in. BT suggest either keeping a mobile phone handy and charged or to use a Battery Backup Unit / Uninterruptible Power Supply.

More information about Digital Voice can be found here: https://www.bt.com/help/landline/digital-voice-migration

Corinne Lusher

ORFORD AND DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB

A report on our last event and details of next year's plans will be in the January 2022 issue of Village Voice. Our December event is a short AGM with mulled wine and drinks followed by our famous Christmas Social, Thursday evening 7 for 7.30pm.

We will be starting a new year of membership in January at £15. We hope to see you soon!

Polly Sharkey (Chair), creativefutures98@btinternet.com, 01394 450959

ORFORD, GEDGRAVE AND SUDBOURNE HALL GOOD NEIGHBOUR **SCHEME**

We are currently offering the usual services to the residents of Orford, Gedgrave and Sudbourne Hall. Thank you to everyone who donates to the larder in the entrance to the King's Head car park, and we'd like to wish all our volunteers and customers a happy and peaceful Christmas. Good Neighbour Scheme, tel 01394 450235

DECEMBER AT THE KING'S HEAD

As we head to the end of another year, there is always time to reflect and look back – not quite sure we really want to do that, after the past nearly two years, we have all had to experience. So, we won't – other than to say a huge thank you for all of you for your support and consideration throughout that horrible period – it really is appreciated. We are getting back to having events and things going on at the pub again, and already have a reasonably busy time ahead, details below:

Friday 17 December - Christmas Wreath Making Workshop, 10am, £25 per head Under the experienced tutorage of Julie Reed, you will get to make your own Christmas Wreath. All the materials will be provided and tea/coffee and minced pie too. Space is limited so call us to book your place. Christmas Dav

Open for dinks between 12 and 2. Drinks only, but always a great time to share with everyone who attends.

This year we are doing something different food-wise. A brunch style menu – who wants a heavy meal after the previous day? Chef Brendan and Suzanne are putting together a menu to cover all bases and tantalise your taste buds. Bar is open 12 to 5pm with food served from 12 to 2.30pm. Wednesday 29 December - Twixmas Charity Quiz - 7.30pm

Raising money for East Anglian Children's Hospices, we have an interesting and varied quiz organised. £20 per team, max 6 people per team, nibbles included. Every penny collected goes to the Charity. Prizes for the top performing teams. Let us know if you are coming – it helps get things organised, but happy to take teams on the night. Get a team together and break up that period between, and raise monies for a great cause.

New Year's Eve

We delighted to have live music from the talented and sensational Serena Grant, starting from about 9.30pm and going through to 2022. Free entry and everyone welcome. In addition, we have a sumptuous buffet for those of you who want to eat. £35 per head and pre-booking is essential. Give us a call to reserve your space to eat. Come along and party the night away. Say goodbye to 2021 and HELLO 2022.

New Year's Dav

Start the year with a trip to the pub. We will be doing our Brunch Style Menu again, served from 12 till 2.30pm and the bar will be open between 12 and 5pm. Chance to breeze off the excesses of the previous night/morning to kick start the New Year.

Take Away has returned

The Kitchen Team has the re-introduced the Take Away Menu for the Winter period. Published on a Sunday, for order for collection on Friday and/or Saturday evenings. If you want to join our mailing list email us, or the menu is on our Facebook page or in the window of the pub.

We are planning lots more events into the New Year and all the team at The King's Head send you our very best wishes for a very merry festive period and a peaceful and enjoyable 2022. May you stay safe and well and all of us return to a more normal lifestyle.

Suzanne, Benji and the Team, thekingsheadorford@gmail.com, 01394 450271

THE PENINSULA PRACTICE

DAY	ALDERTON	ORFORD	ALDEBURGH	HOLLESLEY
Monday	8.00 to <i>14.30</i>	8.00 to 18.30	8.00 to 18.30	13.30 to <i>17.30</i>
Tuesday	8.00 to 18.30	CLOSED	8.00 to 18.30	
Wednesday	8.00 to 18.30	8.00 to <i>13.00</i>	8.00 to 18.30	
Thursday	8.00 to 18.30	8.00 to <i>13.00</i>	8.00 to 18.30	
Friday	8.00 to 18.30	8.00 to <i>13.00</i>	8.00 to 18.30	

BANK HOLIDAY AND STAFF TRAINING CLOSURE DATES

The surgery will be closed for staff training on Thursday 8 December from 13.00. The surgery will be closed on 27 and 28 December 2021, and 3 January 2022. When the surgery is closed please call NHS 111

Covid Boosters and Flu vaccinations

The practice continues to administer our Covid boosters and flu vaccinations. If you are due, please call the surgery to book your appointment or visit our website for further information.

www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk or 01394 411641

CHRISTMAS OPENING TIMES

ORFORD GENERAL STORE

Usual hours except for:

Friday 24 December: 8.30am-4pm (Post Office 8.30am-3pm)

Christmas Day-Tuesday 28 December: CLOSED

Saturday 1 January: CLOSED

ROYAL MAIL LAST POSTING DATES, UK

Saturday 18 December: Second Class and Second Class signed for, Royal Mail 48

Tuesday 21 December: First Class and First Class signed for, Royal

Mail 24, Royal Mail Tracked 48

Wednesday 22 December: Royal Mail Tracked 24 Thursday 23 December: Special Delivery guaranteed

ROYAL MAIL LAST POSTING DATES, INTERNATIONAL

Wednesday 1 December: Caribbean

Monday 6 December: Australia, Greece, Italy, New Zealand and Portugal Wednesday 8 December: Africa, Central and South America, Asia,

Caribbean, Far and Middle East Friday 10 December: Cyprus, Malta and Sweden

Saturday 11 December: Eastern Europe (except Czech Republic,

Poland and Slovakia) and Turkey

Monday 13 December: Canada, Czech Republic, Finland, Poland, and USA Thursday 16 December: Austria, Belgium, Denmark, France, Germany,

Iceland, Ireland, Luxembourg, Netherlands, Norway,

Slovakia, Spain, Switzerland

PUMP STREET BAKERY

Wednesday 22 December: 9am-2.30pm Thursday 23 December: 9am-2.30pm Friday 24 December: 9am-midday

Christmas Day: CLOSED Boxing Day: CLOSED

Monday 27 December: CLOSED Tuesday 28 December: CLOSED Wednesday 29 December: 9am-2.30pm Thursday 30 December: 9am-2.30pm Friday 31 December: 9am-2.30pm Saturday 1 January: 9am-2.30pm Sunday 2 January: 9am-2.30pm

ORFORD MEAT SHED

Monday 20 December: 9am-3pm Tuesday 21 December: 9am-3pm Wednesday 22 December: 9am-3pm Thursday 23 December: 9am-3pm

Friday 24 December, Christmas Eve: 9am-1pm

Christmas Day: CLOSED Boxing Day: CLOSED

Monday 27 December: CLOSED

Tuesday 28 December: CLOSED Wednesday 29 December: CLOSED Thursday 30 December: 9am-3pm Friday 31 December: 9am-1pm

Saturday 1 January: CLOSED, reopen on Tuesday 25 January

ORFORD COUNTRY MARKET

The Country Market will be open as usual on Saturday 18 December, then closed for a few weeks, re-opening on Saturday 15 January 2022. We will be running a raffle again for a charity tbc.

THE KING'S HEAD

	BAR	FOOD
Tuesday 21 December	12-3pm	12-2.30pm
•	5.30-10pm	6-8.30pm
Wednesday 22 December	12-3pm	12-2.30pm
•	5.30-10pm	6-8.30pm
Thursday 23 December	12-3pm	12-2.30pm
	5.30-10pm	6-8.30pm
Friday 24 December	12 to late	12-2.30pm
		6-8pm
Christmas Day	12-2pm	No food
Boxing Day	12-5pm	12-2.30pm, Boxing
		Day brunch menu
Monday 27 December	12-5pm	12-2.30pm
Tuesday 28 December	12-5pm	12-2.30pm
Wednesday 29 December	12-3pm	12-2.30pm
	5.30-10pm	Twixmas quiz - nibbles
Thursday 30 December	12-3pm	12-2.30pm
	5.30-late	6-8.30pm
Friday 31 December	12-late	12-2.30pm
		8pm buffet and live music
Saturday 1 January	12-5pm	12-2.30pm, New
		Year brunch menu
Sunday 2 January	12-8pm	12-5pm
Monday 3 January	12-8pm	12-5pm

JOLLY SAILOR

Tuesday 21 December: CLOSED Wednesday 22 December: normal hours Thursday 23 December: normal hours Friday 24 December: closed from 3pm

Christmas Day: CLOSED Boxing Day: closed from 3pm

Monday 27 December: closed from 3pm Tuesday 28 December: closed from 3pm Wednesday 29 December: normal hours Thursday 30 December: normal hours Friday 31 December: closed from 3pm Saturday 1 January: closed from 3pm

Please call us on 01394 450243 to reserve a table. Wishing our customers

a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!





The editors and Leiston Press wish all the readers of Village Voice a Merry Christmas and a Happy and Healthy New Year



